CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE
MEETING MINUTES
AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT ADVISORY COUNCIL
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Date:		Tuesday, March 5, 2019
Time:		5:30 p.m.
Location:		City Council Government Center, Room 9081

Council Members Present:
Terri O’Hare, Chair
Daniel Strones
Karen Cushnyr
Sacheen Smith
Sean King
Matthew Loehman

City Staff Present:
Adam Leuschel, Assistant City Attorney and ADA Advisory Council Attorney
Torri Jacobus, Managing Assistant City Attorney for Civil Rights Division
Patricia Padrino, Assistant City Attorney and ADA Coordinator
Danyel Mayer, Paralegal

Members of the Public:
There were members of the public present at this meeting but there was no meeting sign-in sheet, so the names were not captured.

ITEM 1: CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order by Chair O’Hare at approximately 5:30 p.m. with six council members participating. Member McNiven was not in attendance.

ITEM 2: APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM JAN. 2019
Member Loehman made a motion to approve the agenda for tonight’s meeting and the minutes from the February 5, 2019 meeting. Member Smith seconded the motion. The motion was carried by the following vote:
For: 6 – O’Hare, Strones, Cushnyr, King, Loehman, and Smith

ITEM 3:  INTRODUCTIONS
Chair O’Hare asked that everyone in attendance take a moment to introduce themselves.

ITEM 4: PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.
ITEM 5: ADA COORDINATOR REPORT: PATRICIA PADRINO
Ms. Padrino gave the council an overview of the types of ADA complaints she receives. The City will be drafting a service animal policy and she is seeking the council’s input for inclusion in the policy. The City’s service animal policy would govern how service animals are handled in various City facilities. 

Member King led discussion on apartment complexes and whether or not service animals were exempt from their “no pets allowed” policies.

Member Smith questioned whether the City could intertwine how the City entities treat blind people in its service animal policy. Member Smith talked about New Mexico Taxation and Revenue being a difficult place to navigate because it is not set up to accommodate blind people and how difficult it is to get accommodation changes implemented.

Member Strones said he would like to see the City’s policy include that pets are not the same as official service animals, and therefore should not be allowed. 

Member Cushnyr explained that she had been sent a draft of a service animal policy to review by Cultural Services Deputy Director Hakim Bellamy. Member Cushnyr believes that the language used in the draft policy she reviewed does not apply under federal law. Member Cushnyr feels like Cultural Services is writing a pet policy instead of a service animal policy, and that the City should take a stance that allows official service animals only.

Chair O’Hare suggested appointing a person from the ADA Advisory Council who could act as the point of contact and pass information along to the City parties drafting the various service animal policies. Member Cushnyr was designated to be the point of contact on the ADA Advisory Council for communications regarding the drafting of the City’s service animal policies. 

ITEM 6: ITEMS
A.	Karen Cushnyr – Service Animals. Discussion on this topic was tabled.
B.	Sacheen Smith – SunVan Paratransit Service. Member Smith led discussion on issues related to SunVan Paratransit Service. She explained that there are problems with passengers being denied rides for not having their proper form of identification, and she wonders if the City could come up with an app that could be used by riders and drivers to verify ridership eligibility. Member Smith also questioned whether the City could implement an agreement with the City of Rio Rancho that would allow riders to be taken back and forth between Albuquerque and Rio Rancho. Mr. Leuschel said he would reach out to Transit to see if an agreement can be made with Rio Rancho’s paratransit services. 

C. 	Daniel Strones – State Environmental Department ADA Accommodations/Terminology for PWDs/Press Release re: 6th and Silver. In his sustainability studies class, Member Strones learned that when the NMDA makes announcements, they’re not accessible to visually impaired persons. Member Strones wonders if the council can brainstorm ways to help them become more ADA compliant. 
	
	Member Strones has started a disability support group at school and he is seeking input from the council regarding terminology used in his group’s name. He believes the current name may be confusing. 

	Member Strones drafted and distributed to the council members a draft press release regarding the 6th Street/Silver Avenue intersection and the reinstallation of the traffic signal. Member Strones is still awaiting the input of several council members on his draft release. Mr. Leuschel offered to review the release for the council.
	
D.	Terri O’Hare – Update on Gary Lee, Board trainings on OMA, Involvement of DD/ID Community on Council, Council Retreat/Workshop, Offsite Public Board Meeting, Budget per DMD for ADA Improvements over the Next Five Years. Chair O’Hare informed the board that Gary Lee is no longer with the City. Chair O’Hare feels that Mayor Keller isn’t interested in the ADA Advisory Committee, and that is why there has been no response to the council’s correspondence. Member Smith recommended reaching out to the Mayor’s wife.

	Chair O’Hare advised the council that there are conversations happening pertaining to the City budget.

	Chair O’Hare and Member McNiven both attended the City’s recently offered board training, and found it to be very helpful and interesting. Member O’Hare recommends that other council members attend this training if it is offered again.

	Chair O’Hare informed the board that the ordinance governing the council includes DD/ID community participation. Chair O’Hare asked if anyone on the council would be willing to contact DDIC and other similar entities to share information about the council, and Member Smith stated she could do this.

	The ADA Advisory Council retreat is scheduled for Saturday, April 13, 2019.

	Chair O’Hare is still working on the details for the offsite council meeting and she will pass this information along to the council members before the next meeting.

ITEM 7: NEW BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM MEMBERS
Member King heard about a repaving project taking place on Lomas Blvd. Member King contacted DMD to ask if the City would also be improving the sidewalks to make them ADA compliant, and Johnny Chandler from DMD confirmed the City would be making the newly repaved sections of sidewalk ADA compliant. 

Ms. Padrino advised the council that Perry Hampel, the DMD ADA Coordinator, would like to attend a future meeting.

Chair O’Hare said she would be attending a meeting with Cultural Services to review a draft of the report they prepared based on the site visits that the council participated in last year. 

Discussion was held on whether or not including the names of the ASL interpreters on the council’s minutes was proper since it had not been done previously. It was determined that the names of the ASL interpreters would be included in the council’s minutes.

ITEM 8: ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 6:49 p.m.

Next regularly scheduled ADA Advisory Council Meeting will be on Tuesday, April 2, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.



______________________________			Date: _________________
Terri O’Hare, Chair
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